On Tuesday the Senate DHHS Appropriations Committee voted to give Governor Morehead and the two schools for the deaf their regular five day school week back. In addition to this, they also voted to dissolve the Office of Educational Services (O.E.S.) and transfer the schools to the Department of Public Instruction (D.P.I.) where they would be managed under the Department of Exceptional Children. Summer school was also reinstated. We are very happy about all of this. 
There are only a few points that need some tweaking. The committee did away with the Out Reach Program and eliminated both the principal and assistant principal positions. The Out Reach Program provides needed support to blind and visually impaired children who attend public school. All schools need a principal and an assistant principal to oversee the day to day running of the school. They are usually in charge of the academic programs of the school. The Out Reach Program needs to be put back in place. The positions of principal and assistant principal need to be reinstated.

The House DHHS Appropriations Committee is starting to work on the budget. It is vital that we contact the members of this committee and ask for these to be reinstated.

The main question the members of this committee want answered is how Out Reach and the principal and assistant principal positions will be funded. When you are talking with them you can answer that question. We have asked that Beginnings, a program initiated and funded by O.E.S. to be iliminated. Funds previously used for Beginings can be used to pay for Out Reach, the principal and the assistant principal positions, with money left over for other things.

Attached you will find a letter you can email to the representatives you are contacting. Please be sure that you sign it.  Also use your title. For example: 
Charles Parker 
President: Nash-Edcombe Chapter of the NFB of NC 
or 
Art Saunders 
Chairman: Legislative Committee of the Gilford County Chapter of the NFB of NC. 

Try to talk to the representative by phone or in person when possible. We need as many people as possible to contact these Committee members. All of your chapter members, their friends, and family members can be involved in this effort.

Last summer you saved our school through your presistant, hard work. 
You can do it again!! 

Thank you a head of time for all your hard work.

Lusi Radford

Co-Chair: NFB of NC Legislative Committee

President: WFB

